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Patsy Roe, Pastor 
Parsonage phone:  

(715)255-8737 

Pastorôs Cell Phone: 

(715)937-0001 

Pastorôs Email: patsyroe55@gmail.com 

Office hours: Thurs 9-12 

108 E. South St., 

 Loyal, WI 54446 

Church email: loyyorcen1@gmail.com 

The newsletter is now available on our church websites in color. 
Check it out. 

Dear Friends, 

I sit here in awe of how rapidly the Summer is passing!  Thereõs much to share with you this month, so Iõll get on 
with it. 

Last Saturday, July 22nd, the Sowing Seeds of Mercy Celebration was held at the Waltersõ farm in rural Loyal 
as a fund-raiser for The House of Mercy shelter for the homeless right here in Loyal.  It was a grand time of 
ecumenical cooperation throughout Clark County.  Bishops and pastors from the ELCA Lutheran, United Church 
of Christ, United Methodist, and Roman Catholic churches were present to share concern for the Countyõs 
homeless situation.  Our own Bishop Jung drove five hours from Kansas City on Friday evening to his home in 
Madison.  His wife, Kim, flew in from Nashville Friday evening to Madison.  Together, they drove three hours 
round trip to participate in the celebration, because they were impressed with the magnitude of this event. 
They told me they couldnõt stay away because the need is so vitally important. All in all, the UMC was wonderful-
ly represented on the House of Mercy donation calendar.  You see, daily operational costs at the House of Mer-
cy run $150.00.  On behalf of the Wisconsin Annual Conference of the UMC, Bishop & Mrs. Jung donated for 
one day in August; York Center donated for September 11, and Loyal donated for September 15.  Blessed be the 
name of the Lord!!! 

Vacation Bible School (VBS) was quite successful!  The theme was Liberty Square, a Colonial American setting.  
Each evening we heard the ongoing tale of the uppity, wealthy Mrs. Wellington and servant girl Abigail and the 
Washingtonsõ dinner party.  The Conley Twins mystery concerned the kidnapping of the Presidentõs daughter.  
Our timetable was chockfull with music, snack-shak, crafts galore, games and Bible lessons. 

Upcoming news is abundant!  The All-Church Picnic is Sunday, August 13th.  Weõll meet at 10:30 a.m. at the Loyal 
Westside Park Pavilion for service.  Afterwards weõll share one of those famous Methodist potluck meals to-
gether! 

A sure sign of Summerõs demise is the Cornfest celebration the end of August.  This year, the Ecumenical Pray-
er Service will be hosted by the Loyal UMC at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday, August 24th.  Lucy Kramas and friend Bob 
will lead us in a Polka Service. 

New Members Classes are planned for August 30, September 6 & 13, at 7:30 p.m.  Weõll meet at the church in 
Loyal.  I ordered some materials just this morning that will help give better understanding the our Methodist 
tradition. 

Confirmation Classes are upon us for the next two years!    If you have a young person beginning 6th grade or 
older who has not yet been confirmed, this is the time to begin the process.  Weõll be using òColaborate: Meth-
odist Confirmationó by SparkHouse.  Sessions will cover the Old Testament, New Testament, and Methodist 
History & Doctrine.  Each lesson has a DVD segment as a highlight.  We are going to have a blast! Oh, did I men-
tion the occasional pizza & game nights???? 

By the way, Dan, Jack, Izzie and I are going on another tent-camping trip.  Had so much fun before, weõre going 
to do it again! 

Be sure to check out all these events inside this edition of the newsletter!   

   Till next time,  

mailto:patsyroe55@gmail.com
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Are you interested or curious in learning more about the ways of the United Method-
ist Church?  Then welcome to our Church Membership Classes coming soon!  Once 
we�¶ve concluded our sessions together, you can decide if you�¶d like to join yourself 
to either the York Center or Loyal UMC families of faith.  Contact Pastor Patsy if 

you�¶d like to participate! 


